

4



EXCITEMENT!

EXCITEMENT!

EXCITEMENT!

At last the dream has come true, the dates have been set, and excitement fills the air at 5300 Caroline!

On Monday morning, October 31, the doors of the magnificent new building open for us and succeeding generations to use and enjoy. The beautiful furnishings, snack room, patio, lockers, elevators, and sparkling rest rooms on both floors will make you ask, "IS THIS REALLY TRUE?"

Thanks to the efforts of many CLF members hundreds of book and periodicals which were in storage have been dusted and placed on the shelves.

NOVEMBER MEETING - A NEW TIME - A NEW PLACE

The last meeting of CLF for 1988 will be Saturday, November 12, at 2:00 P.M. at Bayland Community Center, 6400 Bissonnet, (west of Hillcroft). The main order of business will be the election of officers. Attached to this newsletter is the report of the Nominating Committee and a minibiography of each person nominated. For the program, Mary Ulmer will give a talk on the History of Clayton Library.

CLF can look forward with great enthusiasm to the new opportunities for service in 1989. Plan to attend the November 12 meeting and renew your commitment to this great organization, and its vision for the future of genealogical research in Houston.

Ilyne Olson, Editor

THANK YOU!

The words THANK YOU seem very inadequate to express how grateful the Staff and I are for the help given us during the move to the new building. Thanks are due to so many people that it is impossible to anme them all, so I shall not try to list names. Many people brought food, candy, cold drinks, etc., which made it so much easier since we did not have to worry with meals. The move went every smoothly due in large part to the hard work of volunteers. One man came from Marble Falls to do research. Since he could not do research, he pitched in and helped whereever he was needed. Several people who did not know the Library was closed, asked how they could help and they too joined us in getting moved. We simply could not have accomplished in such a short time all the work necessary without the volunteers. Thank you very, very much.